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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY
 11TH JANUARY, 2010, AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

01/10/1 
Present:


Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings (Chair), Mrs. D. Goodman (Vice-Chair), Mr. Alan Lees, Mr. E. Roberts & Mr. 
P. Pietroni.


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


Also in attendance:


T&W Councillor Jacqui Seymour..


4 parishioners were present.  
01/10/2 
Apologies:
Apologies were received from T&W Councillor Terry Kiernan.

01/10/3
Declarations of Interest:

No declarations were made.

01/10/4
Presentation by Katherine Kynaston on Rural Housing and local needs survey.


The weather was such that Katherine Kynaston did not attend.


It was resolved to invite her to the next meeting on 8th February starting at 7.00 so that she had a full 
half hour for her presentation.

01/10/05
Minutes:


The minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2009 were confirmed as a correct record of the 
meeting and signed by the Chairman.


01/10/6
Public Participation Session:

a. Members of the public asked about the rural housing.  T&W Cllr. Jacqui Seymour explained that rural housing had been a neglected issue over the years.  There was a need for housing for people to remain in their rural area.  A needs survey would be carried out by T&W to ascertain the exact nature of the need.  She pointed out that this was not for social need but for local need and each parish would have a specific section of the survey relating to their own parish.  The surveys would be analysed by T&W.
b. It was asked what was happening to The Huntsman Public House.

01/10/7
UK Coal Surface Mine:


Cllr. Patrick Pietroni reported that he had attended numerous meetings. His meetings with T&W and the 
legal department had been most helpful with reference to the terms of reference for the Community 
Liaison Committee (CLC) and the Community Fund.  The document was still in its draft stage and would 
be discussed at the first meeting of the CLC.
Membership of the CLC had been agreed with names taken from the Open Meeting held on 12th October 2009.  An informal meeting of the CLC would take place on Monday 18th January and then monthly meetings there after.

There was a clear view that both the interim chair and vice-chair should put their names forward to be ratified at the first formal meeting of the CLC, but in the mean time they would operate as the interim chair and vice-chair.

The minutes of the CLC and a regular report would be presented to LWPC.

Cllr. Patrick Pietroni reported that the meetings with both UK Coal and T&W have been very supportive.

Cllr. Patrick Pietroni stated that there had been 12 objections to the RoW issues and restoration plan.  LWPC had withdrawn its objections because UK Coal had addressed its objections.  A meeting with the outstanding objectors was being held on Thursday 14th January between 6.00 and 7.30 to discuss their concerns.

If the objections are not withdrawn and a Public Inquiry is subsequently held, which will cost UK Coal a  substantial sum of money, then all the concessions and achievements that LWPC has gained will be withdrawn.  UK Coal has bent over backwards to help address the issues.  Some of the issues that the remaining objectors are pursuing are not on UK Coal land and therefore UK Coal cannot deliver a resolution to these issues as it is not within their power to resolve them.
Cllr. Patrick Pietroni reported that he had walked the RoW so that he had a full understanding of the problems.

Minutes of the meeting held with Entec on 21st December 2009 and the notes on the meeting with T&W held on 17th December had previously been circulated to councillors.

01/10/8
Rural Housing:

This item was held over to the next meeting.

01/10/9
Community Newsletter:

Articles on the Outdoor Gym and the web site would be submitted by councillors for inclusion in the next Community Newsletter.

01/10/10
New Works:


The PC referred to the list of items requested by the residents in the recent survey.

a. It was resolved to place a grit bin at the junction of Dog in the Lane and Huntington Lane as soon as possible.

b. It was resolved to move forward with the Bench Walk proposal with Cllr. Debbie Goodman leading the initiative

c. It was resolved to approach BT and see what could be done to improve the broadband speeds into New Works.

d. It was resolved to pursue the installation of a “New Works” entry sign on Huntington Lane.

e. It was resolved to obtain a quotation from Larry Jones for flower planters.

01/10/11
Clerk’s Report:

a. The Clerk reported that in spite of contacting T&W 3 times the grit bin at the top of Orchard Close had not been filled.  T&W Cllr Jacqui Seymour would pursue the matter.
b. It was resolved to go ahead with an update of the Information Sheet.

c. It was resolved to use Tahoma point 10 for both the agenda and minutes.

d. It was resolved that the deadlines for the Community Newsletter as set out by the Clerk were acceptable:
25th January for February.

22nd March for April. – The Parish Council’s Annual Report will be needed for this Newsletter.

24th May for June.

26th July for August.

27th September for October

22nd November for December

e. It was resolved that a memory stick with the LWPC files be update every month and placed in the care of Cllr. Alan Lees.

f. It was resolved that the Clerk purchase 2 memory sticks.

g. It was resolved to instruct Playsafety (RoSPA) to inspect the children’s play area.

01/10/12
Planning:

Applicant:
Richard Goodson Practice.


Proposal:
Erection of a porch to front and installation of dormer windows following replacement of 
mono pitched roof with dual pitched roof.


Address: 
Mytton, Spout Lane, Little Wenlock.

It was resolved to support the planning application.


Applicant:
Arqiva Services Ltd.


Proposal:
Installation of electronic communications apparatus to facilitate the digital switchover.


Address:
The Wrekin, Telford.

It was resolved to support the planning application.

The Parish Clerk brought to the attention of the council the T&W Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment which he had received.  It was resolved to respond by bringing to T&W attention the contents of the Parish Council’s letter sent to T&W regarding this subject on 13th May 2009. T&W Cllr. Jacqui Seymour requested that the details be copied to her also.
01/10/13
Reports on Borough Liaison:
a. T&W Cllr. Jacqui Seymour reported that there had been a significant restructuring of the council’s organization and that the portfolio structure had disappeared and that the council was now working to address T&W main priorities as a cohesive unit.

b. T&W Cllr. Jacqui Seymour update the Parish Council on the recent issues concerning taxi drivers.

01/10/14
Reports from Councillors:

Outdoor Gym:

a. Cllr Patrick Pietroni reported that pending the final paperwork being acceptable the lottery grant for the outdoor gym had been successful.  The cost of the project was £13,050 and with the Parish Councils contribution there was still a short-fall of £500. However T&W may contribute the £500.  He was still in discussions with the PCT to fund the launch of the project and hold a Saturday event plus an outreach program.
b. It was resolved that LWPC would underwrite the outstanding £500 if necessary.

c. It was resolved that Cllr Patrick Pietroni formally accepts the contract and authorizes the project to go ahead.

Emergency Plan:

a. A meeting with the 3 emergency services and T&W emergency planning officer is being arranged to establish the appropriate terms of reference.
b. Commander Steve Collins will service the working party.

Clerk’s Appraisal:

a. This had been successfully completed and all parties involved felt that it had been a valuable and rewarding exercise.

b. During the process a number of issues were identified in relation to the Council:

i. A New Parish Plan for 2012 – 2016.

ii. Training needs to be identified for councillors and the Chair asked that they individually evaluate each training event regarding ‘value for money’.
iii. What do we need training in?

iv. The Chairman asked councillors to give some thought towards their training needs.
c.  Data protection needed to be addressed. See item 01/10/11/e.
Wrekin Forest Partnership:

The Chairman circulated a report to all councillors.

01/10/15 
Finance:
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:


Little Wenlock Village Hall

Hire for meetings in 2010

£137


John F. Marcham


Salary




£184.67


HM Customs & Revenue


PAYE




£46.65


EON




Maintenance Final Quarter

£153.33


Npower




Energy Consumption


£91.19


Npower




Energy Consumption


£33.63

01/10/16
Audit:

Councillor Debbie Goodman had carried out an audit of the council’s accounts including an examination of the invoices/receipts, bank statements, cheque books and account books.  She reported that:

i. The accounts were well laid out.

ii. The break-down analysis of the expenditure was very useful.

iii. That there were no issue with the accounts.

01/10/17 Date of Next Meeting:

The next Parish Council meeting will take place on Monday 8th February 2010 at 7.00 pm.
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